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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
May 8, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:34 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Gregg Forsbrey, Jan Godek and Charlie Parke.  
OLD BUSINESS
Christine Drown – 53 Quail Run

Steve spoke with Roger Read and he will take care of the dead tree.

Tree Seedlings Distribution (at Shredding Event)
The two hundred tree seedlings were delivered on schedule on April 13 to the Sikorski residence.  Rob, Pat and Jan packaged the trees with soil in labeled bags the night before the event and Pat brought the trees over early the day of the event.  The cost was $94.00 to purchase trees from New Jersey State Forest Nursery and $46.27 for bags, labels and ties.  Roger Read purchased the soil but that cost is unknown.

Steve and Pat attended the Shredding Event held from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon on April 21.  Steve commented the turnout was strongest earlier and then slowed down considerably, so we ended up giving more than one tree per resident in order that all the trees would be distributed.  He suggested next year we might consider only having three different tree species (instead of four) and promoting the event as the first seventy-five cars will receive three tree seedlings (one of each species).    
Erinn Lazzara – Partridge Lane

Steve contacted Ms. Lazzara.  She stated she would prefer the Shade Tree Committee replace the trees (initially she had checked “replacement by homeowner” on the Shade Tree Notification Form).  While some of the trees in question were removed, there are other trees yet to be removed and also tree stumps to be ground.  We will ensure replacement trees for this location are added to the tree replacement list.
Liberty Tree Eagle – Flocktown Road and Schooley’s Mountain Road
By memo dated May 7, 2018 to Andrew Coppola, Steve summarized the results of his testing for rot in the Liberty Tree Eagle.  Using a long drill to determine how much rot is currently present, Steve was able to drill 12” into the tree without resistance and identified extensive rot on its back and base.  Water infiltrating into the tree at certain points has contributed to the rot.  It is Steve’s opinion the Eagle is not salvageable.  While it will not fall over right now, it has the potential to do so.  Steve will take pictures and put them on a CD for Andrew to give to the Township Committee.
NEW BUSINESS
Rocco Spano – 20 Lexington Way
We received a Shade Tree Notification Form dated April 11, 2018 requesting removal of a dead tree.  Steve will contact Mr. Spano.
Tracy Mount – 150 Flocktown Road
We received a Shade Tree Notification Form dated May 7, 2018 requesting removal of two dead trees.  Steve will contact Ms. Mount.

Centenary College – Sprint Spectrum L.P. & J.C.P.&L

220 Middle Valley Road – Block 51, Lot 22.02

We reviewed a letter from Leon Hall of Anderson & Denzler to the Washington Township Board of Adjustment, dated April 10, 2018, enclosing a plat which contained a landscape plan.  We did not find a shade tree easement in the plan.  We will respond that the plan is approved as submitted.
Pollinator Garden Project
Gregg attended the May 7 Green Team meeting and said they are interested in the Shade Tree Committee joining the Pollinator Project.  A mailbox has already been donated to the Green Team, to be used to hold literature for educating and interfacing with the public.  We discussed the possibility of having tree literature in our own mailbox at the pollinator garden.
NEXT MEETING
The June meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 12, 2018.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
